Program/Department Annual Update
Chairperson:
_Shari Rethman Design Department______


Dean:

Dr. Sally Struthers____________


  ____
Date:


January 19, 2006______________




Please list noteworthy changes in the data set from last year:  

· Department cost per FTE has decreased an average of 2.5% annually
· Full-time/part-time faculty ratio has improved from 46.8FT/53.2PT (01) to 63.8FT/36.2PT (05)

· ACS up from 15.96 to 16.15

· Satisfaction ratings have dipped in several areas incl. Course Avail .and Convenience of times offered 

· Satisfaction ratings have improved in Academic Advising and Quality of Labs

· Employment rates have dropped below those of College over last two years.

· The data warehouse information on class offerings and enrollments is not accurate as it includes Independent Study and CWW class sections.  Note that the department is discontinuing the AAS in Printing Technologies which will eliminate a number of low enrollment courses. 
Please list the actions underway from the most recent program review recommendations:  
Last Formal Department Review was in 2002-03 Action Items included:
· Increase software budget to a minimum of $40,000.00 a year – still being pursued.

· Hire two new tenure-track faculty – Adam Thompson hired Sept. 2004. As noted above, this has improved the department’s full-time/part-time faculty ratio and added new expertise.
· Acquire additional lab space with laptop computers and drawing tables – the remodeling of the Press labs summer of 2005, provided the department with an additional Mac lab with Mac computers and drawing tables.  This new lab space is working very well, allowing students to use multiple design tools in conjunction with each other.  The additional space has allowed the other department labs to be more accessible for open lab time for students and allowed the Art department to schedule 4 additional sections for Spring 2006.
· Choice of Macs/laptops for faculty use – Summer 2004, (7) Mac laptops were provided to department faculty to replace the desktop PC’s in their offices.  Faculty productivity and satisfaction has increased, there has also been an increase in multimedia presentations in the classroom.
The department has moved to an electronic assessment form for its formative and summative assessment events so that the past 5 years of aggregate data can be reviewed.

Please email this completed form to sue.merrell@sinclair.edu by by January 27, 2006.  Thank you.
